
Clinton Church of Christ 

Annual Meeting Minutes 

December 10, 2017 

 

Opening: 

The Annual Association meeting of the Clinton Church of Christ was called to order by Brother Nolan 

Rutter at 11:18 A.M. on December 10, 2017 in Clinton, Missouri.   

 

Present: 28 members of the congregation in attendance of our Annual Association Meeting. 

  

Mark Andrews   Penny Andrews   Karl Austin   Candace Berry   

Joshua Bullock   Keith Carmichael   Glenna Carmichael Darlena Clevenger  

Terry Easterly   Debbie Easterly   Pat Gunter   Belinda Herschberger 

Rick Hill     Marlene Hill    Pamela Hutson  Gerty Johnson   

Sean Langston Sr.   Brenda Langston   Karen Pearson  Jerry Pickle 

Paula Pickle    Don Ross    Donis Ross   June Routh 

Chris Rutter    Nolan Rutter    Ann Rutter   Beulahmae Zabel  

   

  

A.   Purpose of Meeting:  This meeting for reviewing those eligible for and appointing Directors for the 

Board which will handle the business matters of the church on a regular basis during 2018. 

 

B.   Items Affected:   

 

 1.  The stated bylaws requirement of attendance to be a voting member was not met.  This is an 

oversight in our attendance recordkeeping.  The ability to conduct a vote was addressed by setting aside 

this requirement for this meeting alone.  This motion was made by Terry Easterly and was seconded by 

Rick Hill.  Discussion included the understanding this to be for this meeting alone and that a more diligent 

effort be made in recording attendance in the future.  The motion carried with no opposition. 

 

2.  The following individuals are eligible to serve as Directors for handling the business matters of the 

church: 

 

Kyle Adkins  Mark Andrews  Karl Austin   Jim Bennink   Barry Bullock 

Caleb Bullock Joshua Bullock  Keith Carmichael  Kyle Carmichael  Terry Easterly  

Rick Hill   Sean Langston, Sr  Wayne Nance  Dennis Pearson  Jerry Pickle  

Don Ross  Nolan Rutter   Chris Rutter    

 

The motion to accept these individuals to serve in handling the business matters of the congregation for 

2018 was mad by Keith Carmichael and seconded by Beualahmae Zabel.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

 3.  There has been concern raised about the use of certain terms that might be misunderstood by others 

outside our congregation.  These primarily pertain to the position of directors and their meetings.  This will 

be reviewed, and the process will be addressed as stipulated in the stated bylaws.   

 

 

C.  Adjournment: 

A motion to adjourn was made by Don Ross and seconded by Mark Andrews and passed unanimously.  

The meeting was adjourned approximately 11:50 A.M. 


